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Who was winning 10 years ago?

Experienced BeginnersAdvanced







January - Christy Glynn
February - Tom Murphy
March - Cancelled
April - Kirsten Doherty
May - David Lowe
June - Willie Edwards

July - Michael Fay
August - C. Glynn
September - W. Creighton
October - Graham Whitty
November - AGM
December - Joe O'Neill

January - Paul Murtagh
February - Michael Fay
March - Cancelled
April - Colm Murphy
May - Willie Edwards
June - Willie Revielle

July - Noel White
August - Sean McMurrow
September - tbc
October - Malcolm Hill
November - tbc
December - Joe O'Neill

East Central Chapter BBQ
On 11th August I visited the East Central Chapter of the
IWG for their Summer BBQ. A demo by Albert Harrison
from Holyhead, who I had never seen, was the main
attraction and I was not disappointed.
Albert has several signature pieces that he makes and he
started with a duck. He took a small yew log, and trued it up
between centres. Chucking the piece by a small spigot, he
rounded the far end to form the ducks chest. He made a
long, deep cove behind the chest (towards the headstock),
and made a partial parting cut about 5 inches from the
tailstock end. This cut would be the tail of the duck. The
partial parting cut left enough material to support some
further work on the duck’s body. Albert then examined the
grain and colouring of the piece to decide which surfaces would be the top and bottom of the duck’s body. Having
decided, he made a mark on the top and bottom with the point of his dividers about 1 inch back from the chest. These
marks are the points at which the body will be held between centres in a subsequent step. He then sanded the body up
to 400 grit, stressing that one should never skip a grit to save time. The body was then parted off and put aside for the
moment.

With what was left in the chuck, Albert made the ducks head.
He reduced the piece to a ¾ inch diameter cylinder and just
more than 1 inch long. He rounded the end and shaped the
headstock end into a beak, leaving enough material to support
sanding. Then he parted it off with a skew.
The body was then returned to the lathe. It was held between
the marks that were previously made using a small steb centre
and the tailstock live centre. The face of the body that had
been selected earlier as the upper part of the body was towards
the headstock. Albert then cut a small spigot on the tailstock
end face, being careful not to catch his knuckles in the whirling
duck’s tail. The piece was then reversed into a chuck, held by



the spigot and a shallow hole/depression cut. It was just wide/deep enough to allow the head to sit there. On the
finished piece, the head would not be fixed. Albert then explained that he would further shape the tail (see photo) by
cutting an amount of material from the base and make angular cuts at the tail using the band saw. These cuts would
then be cleaned up using an electric sander. He did not complete this step on the day, but he had brought along finished
ducks for us to see.

Albert’s next piece was a box. He selected a piece of spalted birch 4 inches square by 6 inches long which he quickly
trued-up between centres, and put a spigot on both ends. He remounted the piece in a chuck and live centre and pencil-
marked the point where he would part the blank to give the lid and bottom. This box would be 2/5th lid and 3/5th
bottom. The lid remained in the chuck, and Albert quickly trued the face up and used a spindle gouge to “drill” out a
hole in the centre to the correct depth. He then turned the gouge flutes to 9:00 o’clock and used a shear cut to hollow
out the underside of the lid. He checked the depth and then used a modified box-bottom scraper to cut the inside face
of the lid’s friction-fit. He aligned the scraper with the lathe bed, to make the inside face parallel to the box centre line.
Sensing that the audience were flagging, Albert whipped out a pack of playing cards and entertained us with a trick. He
also noticed that there was significant tear-out under the lid – typical of spalted wood. So he flooded the lid underside
with sanding sealer. While he waited for the sealer to cure, he did another card trick! The application of the sealer did
give an improvement, so he sanded the underside and applied more sealer.
Moving on, he mounted the bottom in the chuck and trued up
the face. He then proceeded to hollow out the centre to an
acceptable depth. He suggested doing the hollowing out prior
to completing the shoulder for the fit with the lid, as the
hollowing released some of the tension in the wood. He
proceeded to make the shoulder by using a parting tool to
make the cuts. He explained that he made the male part with
very short cuts along the length, and with the tool at a slight
angle towards the tailstock. He tested the fit repetedly until the
lid just fitted. He then cleaned out the corner of the shoulder
such that the male part had a slightly domed effect. The dome
was then carefully reduced until the fit was firm enough to
hold the lid on for further shaping.
With the lid fitted onto the bottom, and with the tailstock in place for further support, Albert trued up the outside of
the box and shaped the top of the lid, eventually removing the tailstock and making a smooth finishing cut at the
centre. The lid was then removed and the base shaped on the outside with a bulging curve. Just so that he knew where
the base would be, Albert then made a partial parting cut at what would be the bottom. He cored out the inside of the
bottom with a Hope hollowing tool until it was the correct thickness and depth. He sanded the inside and the outside
and applied sanding sealer. Replacing the lid, he shaped the edge of the lid to complement the bottom; sanded it and
sealed it. With the lid still in place, he then sprayed the piece with a lacquer. He explained that lacquer should not be
applied to the friction-fit faces – they would stick together! One coat of Chestnut’s Microcrystalline Wax, hastily
obtained from representatives of The Hut at the back of the room, was then applied and the piece was almost finished.
The bottom was reversed onto expanding chuck jaws, carefully tightened, and the bottom face was cleaned up, sealed
and waxed.

A BBQ lunch was then served. The sky was grey but the food was welcome.
As we stood around waiting for the demo to resume, Christy Glynn and Joe
O’Neill entertained us with a few tunes on their accordions.

Albert’s final demo was the making of a cat. He trued-up a 9 inch by 3 inch
diameter yew log and brought it to a taper. He marked off the length and
proceeded to shape the body of the cat, with a rounded bottom and a long
slender neck. He sanded the piece up to 400 grit and partially parted it off at



the base. The piece was still engaged by a steb centre and the spring in the centre would cause a parting tool to bind.
Thus, the final parting had to be done with a saw, with the tailstock withdrawn.
Removing the body, Albert then mounted another yew log which would
become the head. He turned it down to a 1 1/8 inch cylinder that was 2 ½
inches long. He then took a ½ inch fostner drill and drilled a hole radially into
the cylinder to about half of the diameter. This hole would accommodate the
neck of the body. Each end of the head was then rounded to make a rugby-
ball shape. Albert then pencil-marked the positions of the nose, eyes and ears,
and drilled holes by hand to accommodate these. The head was then sanded
and parted off with a skew.
With what was left in the chuck, Albert set about making the ears. He
fashioned a nub that was ½ inch diameter by 7/8 inches long, tapered and
rounded at the end. He then sawed the nub down the middle, sanded the
outside and parted them off. He mounted a sanding pad in the chuck and
sanded the bottom of each ear to give a concave surface. He drilled a 2 mm
hole in the bottom of each ear, into which a toothpick was glued. When the
glue was cured, the back of the ear was sanded on the sanded pad, and the
toothpicks were cut back to a suitable length. They were also lacquered.
The finish for the head and the body was done with a wax buffing system, the
final wax being carnuba. The eyes and the nose were obtained, ready-made, from a shop that supplied parts for soft
toys. The final step was to glue together the various parts, and there was the cat.
So ended a demo strewn with craft, stories (and card tricks) that showed us skills gained over forty years of wood
turning. Thanks Albert.

Mike Sims.
Note:- Plans for the Cat and the Duck are below.
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